
No.9  31st March 2023 

From Assistant Principal 
Adventures of Mr Crotti, final episode. The town of 
Katherine flooded in 1998. I was lucky that my family’s 
house wasn’t flooded, but we had 23 people in our 3 
bedroom house for weeks, until the flood receded. I played 
a lot of sports there, including football, basketball, cricket, 
soccer, roller hockey, triathlon and rugby league. My first 
job was working in the kitchen at Red Rooster as a casual 
when I was 15 years old in Katherine, NT. I also picked 
mangoes on my friend’s farm. I did that until I moved to 
Adelaide in year 11. There, I worked on a Christmas Tree 
farm, cutting pine trees into Christmas tree shapes and 
delivering them to shops to sell. When I finished high 
school, I went to the University of South Australia to study 
teaching, and drove forklifts at a fruit wholesaler part-time 
at night markets, and joined the Army Reserve as a cook in 
an infantry battalion. I still have the hat. I have attached a 
photo of my family at my sister’s wedding a couple of 
weeks ago. My son Eddie was the page boy and my 
daughter Lola was the flower girl. Good times. 

 

Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

Mon 
3  
Apr 

National Day of Action Against Bullying  
SRC Fundraiser: Students bring  gold coin 
donation and dress up as SUPER HERO! 

Wed 
5  
Apr 

Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Students only attend school at the time of 
their conference meeting. 

Thur 
6 
April 

Last Day of Term 1 
Whole school assembly 12pm 
(Easter hat parade will be held at the assembly) 

Mon 
24  
Apr 

Staff  Professional  Practice Planning  Day  
Students do not attend school 

Tues 
25 
Apr 

ANZAC Day PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Students do not attend school 

Wed 
26 
Apr 

First Day of Term 2: Arrive on time, ready 
to learn at quarter to nine! 

Thu 
 4 
May SCHOOL PHOTOS: Order online! 

Tue 
13 
June 

Curriculum Day 3 
Students do not attend school 

Thu 
14 
Sept 

Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Students only attend school at the time of 
their conference meeting. 

Mon 
 6  
Nov 

**NEW** In 2023 students attend school 
the Monday before Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday. 

2023 IMPORTANT DATES: 

House Sports 
What a fun afternoon of games we had yesterday! It was 
excellent to see so many parents, family members and             
carers cheering on our students. Thank you to the grade 5-6 
leaders and the grade 5-6 teachers for  
organising it. Everyone had a great time and it was lovely to 
see teamwork, good sportsmanship and our school values 
on display. More photos on page 6 and 8. 

School Photos 
School Photos will be taken TERM 2 Week 2,                       

on Thursday 4 May 2023.  Students are expected to wear 

full school uniform on 4th May during the photos.  

✓ All orders are completed ONLINE including Sibling 

photos. (We no longer send home notices) 
 

 

www.eliteschoolphotography.com.au 
 

✓ LOGIN using CODE: ESP202515   or call: 9570 9311 

mailto:homastown.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences 
Teachers and students are looking forward to sharing 
their learning and goals with families on Wednesday. 
Have you booked your Parent Student Teacher 
Conference yet? We’re up to 153 students booked out 
of 260. There are still a lot of people not booked in. 
Please book asap if you haven’t already. Please log into 
Compass and book your appointment as soon as 
possible or visit or call the TWPS Office, if you require 
assistance. 

 

Brain Breaks 
We encourage students to eat fruit and vegetables in 
the classrooms for five minutes between lessons. 
Please send in some brain food for this. If students 
don’t finish eating their fruit and vegetables and the 
teachers need to move on with the lesson, the students 

are encouraged to finish 
their fruit and vegetables 
at recess or lunch time. 
Thank you for your 
support with this and it is 
so great to see so many 
students eating healthy 
fresh food. 

 
Maths Challenge 
Thank you to the students who submitted answers to 
the Maths challenge in the newsletter 2 weeks ago. 
Students received a prize for their efforts. The challenge 
this week is to play this game in the car on the way to 
the shops or on a short drive. Keep a score and give Mr 
Crotti the score card to win a prize. You could choose a 
certain colour of car to be 2 points, or a purple car is 10 
points (I find purple cars are pretty rare):  
 

 

 

 

Car parking 
Thank you all for your patience out the front of the 
school at pick up and drop off times. We understand 
that it is very busy. For the safety of our students and 
families, we keep students in our care until a  
responsible adult or family member walks in to collect 
them. Please make sure that you park safely before 
students enter or exit your vehicle. The last thing we 
would ever want is for a student or family member to 
feel unsafe or uncomfortable entering or leaving the 
school. 
 

Class Dojo is always free for parents 
Class Dojo is used to communicate with families about 
what is happening at school, and teachers give Dojo 
points to students for positive behaviour. If Class Dojo 
asks you to pay for a premium version, please ignore 
it or skip the trial. PLEASE do NOT PAY for the Class 
Dojo App. The school pays a subscription so that 
parents don’t have to pay anything. 
 

GRIP Student Leadership Conference 
Our Grade 4, 5 and 6 students attended the GRIP  

leadership conference on Thursday. The focus for this 
experience was to provide training, specifically on  
being a student leader for our school. (TWPS strongly 
believes in building the capacity of our young leaders 

and for this reason, pays for each child’s entry fee to 
attend the conference and 
half of the bus fare). What a 
privilege and an honour it is 

to be able to attend such an 
event. Our leaders were 
respectful, engaged and 
they lived by our school 

values. We have complete 
faith in their ability to put 
their new skills into 
practice, live our school 

values and lead by   

example.  
 

School Photos 
School Photos will be taken TERM 2 Week 2, on 

Thursday 4 May.  Students are expected to wear full 

school uniform on 4th May during the photos.  

All orders are done online including Sibling 

photos. (We no longer send home notices) 

www.eliteschoolphotography.com.au 
 
 

LOGIN using CODE: ESP202515   or call: 9570 9311 
 

Mr Crotti 
Assistant Principal  
(...because Multitasking Problem Solving Ninja 
doesn’t sound like a real job) 
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Who has joined  

Class Dojo  2023? 
 

Are you missing out? 
 

Teachers at TWPS use Class Dojo to communicate with you and  

can share your child’s learning and wellbeing successes with you.  

Parents can also use Class Dojo to reward their children with Dojo reward points 

The great thing about Class Dojo is that it offers a two-way message service.  

You can easily send a message or reply back to the teacher with a quick message.  

(Compass is only one-way communication. That is, from TWPS to the parents and carers). 



FRIENDLY REMINDER:  

ALL STUDENTS MUST WEAR THEIR  

SCHOOL HATS WHEN OUTSIDE 

UNTIL THE END OF APRIL. 

If your child has lost their hat, they can be purchased at the office for $14.  

We are a SunSmart School! 



All year 
round 

Thomastown West Primary School compulsory 
school uniform items are as follows: 

is navy blue. 



 



WINNER: 

SAPPHIRE!!!! 

1st place - Sapphire - 402 points 

2nd place -  Gold - 303 points 

3rd place - Emerald - 201 points 

4th place - Ruby -  104 points 



 



School  
Photos 

School Photos will be taken  

TERM 2 Week 2 Thursday 4th May.   
 

Students are expected to wear full school 

uniform on 4th May during the photos.  

 

Parents and Carers submit their 

orders ONLINE  
including Sibling photos.  

(We no longer send home notices) 

 

www.eliteschoolphotography.com.au 

 

LOGIN using CODE: ESP202515    
 

or call: 9570 9311 



WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

BASKET BALL COURT 
TEAM ASSEMBLY 

In your child’s building 

Friday  17th February   Friday  10th February   

Friday 3rd March  Friday  24th February   

Friday 17th March *SRC and Student Voice Badges presented* Friday  10th March  

Friday 31st March  Friday 24th March  

Thursday 6th April at 12pm  

S.R.C News 
On Monday 3rd April we will be having a fundraiser for the National 
Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence. On this day, all students 
are asked to dress up as your favourite superhero and take a stand 
against bullying. Thomastown West Primary school will give the 
proceeds  to BZ’s bullying prevention programs. This will support 
students in different schools across Victoria to feel safe and 
comfortable, and ready to learn!  

A dollar on this day, will keep the bullies away. 
➢ Date: Monday 3rd April 

➢ Cost: A gold coin donation please 

➢ Mission: Dress up as your favourite superhero and  

      take a stand 

against 

bullying. 

 
 



Stars  of the Week 
Term 1- Week  8 

Ayushmann  22  
For striving to be the best in the classroom by showing a love of learning and asking 
great questions.  

Mieke  33 Great decoding during reading groups.  

Jasmina  4 For being an independent worker during writing sessions. Keep up the great work!  

Dixin  5 For showing empathy towards others and making them feel included.  

Aryan  6 For always Striving to do his very best even when there are challenges.  

Elena  9 
Having such a great attitude towards school and learning and always giving 100% in all 
that she does.  

Blake 
10 For always striving to be your best and consistently living the school values.  

Steven  11 For his attention to detail in his writing. He uses his knowledge of the writer’s tools to 
write some wonderfully descriptive sentences.  

Anthony 12 . For being such a willing helper and friend to the new students in our class. 

Sahar 15 
For working really hard in Maths using different strategies to work out the perimeter 
of a shape! 

Perla 16 
For striving to be her best and displaying a positive attitude towards all subjects this 
week.  

Alex 17 By displaying a great effort with completing his weekly homework task. 

Simmu 18 
For demonstrating responsibility and being an excellent role model for all students of 
TWPS.  

Dion C  PE: For striving to be their best during our handball sessions demonstrating great 

leadership and teamwork skills.  



Stars of the Week 
Term 1 - Week 8 



Mariam  22  
For striving to be the best in the classroom by showing a love of learning and asking 
great questions.  

Amaira  33 Great decoding during reading groups. 

Jasmina 4 For being an independent worker during writing sessions. Keep up the great work!  

Dixin  5 For showing empathy towards others and making them feel included.  

Ella  6 For always listening to instructions and following the school Values.  

Mireille 9 For always trying her best and showing that she is always ready to learn!  

 Albraa  
10 

For your positive attitude to learning. You’re always ready to have a go. You’re always 
striving to be your best.  

Ariana  11 Having a great attitude to writing, constructing  detailed and descriptive sentences, 
painting a picture in the reader’s mind.     

Yosra  12 For taking responsibility and striving to be her best at all classroom tasks.  

Dion  15 For striving to be his best in reading and using the clues to find the main idea in the 
text!  

Japjyot  16 
For demonstrating responsibility and being a great leader by taking initiative as a class 
captain.  

Lydia 17 By always displaying respect towards her teachers and peers. 

Yousef 18 For demonstrating respect and being a helpful and kind class member.  

Denison   PE: For striving to be their best during our handball sessions demonstrating great 

leadership and teamwork skills.  

Stars  of the Week 
Term 1- Week  9 



Stars of the Week 
Term 1 - Week 9 



Term 1  Week 10  Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 

There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

education.                       Why is regular attendance at school important?  

Regular school attendance will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will achieve 

better when they go to school all day, every school day...  

 

 

Prep Last Week  This Week Year 3/4 Last Week  This Week 

Room 2 83% 76% Room 9 87% 93% 

Room 3 84% 78% Room 10 89% 87% 

Year 1/2 Last Week This Week Room 11 82% 79% 

Room 4 70% 79% Room 12 88% 79% 

Room  5 74% 79% Year 5/6 Last Week This Week 

Room 6 77% 77% Room 15 95%   91% 

   Room 16 80% 78% 

   Room 17 90% 89% 

      Room 18 74% 83% 



Term 1 Week 9 

Congratulations to Room 18 with 118 Dojo Points  

You are the class with the highest number of Dojo points this week! 

 

 
Prep 

Sanah  

 2 Dojo Points 

Grade 1/2 
Jenna & Maggie 

9 Dojo Points 

Grade 3/4 
Mae 

 8 Dojo Points  

Grade 5/6 
Yousef A 

18  Dojo Points  

Most Dojo points Prep - 6 
Yousef 

18 Dojo Points 

Science Week Celebrations @ Thomastown  

Secondary College 
This morning the 5/6’s students went to Thomastown Secondary College as part of their Science Week  
celebrations. Our students were able to participate in some exciting Steam activities. There was a CSI (crime scene  
investigation) were students had the opportunity to be forensic investigators and solve the crime of the kidnapping of a pet.  
The second rotation had students involved in constructing a marble run with the objective being to have the slowest time. 
Students loved participating in the hands on activities  

 

 

 

 

 



@ 



TWPS Fundraising 

 

Orders will be ready to collect from TWPS  on 

Tuesday 4th April 2023. 

Thomastown West Primary Easter Raffle 
 

To assist our school with the 2023 Easter Raffle… 

 

We ask parents and carers to bring an Easter egg or chocolate by 
3 April. Prize hampers will be made from the donations for each 

grade.  

Parents and carers are asked to purchase a Raffle ticket. 

 

Hampers will be made for each classroom 
 

The raffle will be drawn on Thursday 6th April 



 

 

 

 





BEFORE SCHOOL CARE from 7am 

Front Gate opens at 8:30am 

1. 
2. 

3. 4. 5. 

6. 7. 8. 










